
Happy Holidays to all! Here at the Chapel, we are 
closing another busy and eventful year. The Board 
has already begun its planning for 2024, which 
ushers in new goals and projects as we approach 
our 25th year. We are working to establish a capital 
improvement budget and undertake a Capital 
Campaign to meet the needs of the Chapel and 
its grounds for the coming years. The first step has 
been taken with a major donation from the estate 
of Betty Price Kenan.

Currently, we are completing our rejuvenation 
of the plantings for both the Gardens and Chapel 
proper. Only a few replacements remain to be 
planted. Over the winter, expansion of memorial 
sites along the northeast walkway in Chapel 
Woods will be completed. Sites will be available for 
reservation in early spring, and a wait list is already 
in hand. We will also finalize upgrades to lighting 

and furnishings in the Chapel and undertake 
maintenance on the Rose Window.

All this, as well as our Concert Series, The Azalea 
Festival Garden Tour, our famed Fall Festival, and the 
many Special Services and events held at the Chapel 
are the result of countless volunteer hours, and of 
course, the financial generosity of each of you.

Your contributions are critical to our continued 
success in meeting the high expectations set for 
the Chapel and, in fact, by each of you. We all are 
indebted for your continuing support. On behalf 
of the Board of Directors, Thank You! 

If I can be of assistance to you any way, please do 
not hesitate to contact me through the Chapel line 
or directly on 910-515-0512.

Michael C. Kane, President
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By Trish Boyd 
What an exciting year 2023 proved to be! 

Kenan Chapel scheduled fifteen weddings, 
as well as five memorial services, and the 
ultimate honor for any local memorial garden 
– an invitation to join the Garden Tour for 
the North Carolina Azalea Festival April 14-
16, 2023. More about that in this newsletter. 

Many thanks to the Arrangements 
Committee members who helped make 
everything happen like clockwork - Catherine 
Bonnette, Carol Earey, Barb Nevin, RoseMary 
Russo, Les Sloan, Toni Soulé, Sue Thompson, 
and Ginny Tyndall. And, we appreciated our 
newest addition to the committee, Jeanette 
Szwec. Thanks to you all for giving your time 
for events at the Chapel.

Mike Williams at the LCOA continued to 
support the Chapel in so many ways. Thanks 
also to Mike Kane, John Littlejohn, and Ron 
Leuchs for making themselves available to 
set up/take down extra chairs as needed for 
these events.  We were grateful for Leslie 
Silloway, our scribe, for sharing her beautiful 
penmanship to record all events in our 
permanent record book.

Please consider volunteering for any of 
these opportunities at Kenan Chapel – we 
are always looking for new volunteers! 
Please contact Trish Boyd at 910-383-1522 
or info@kenanchapel.com if you would 
like more information about any of these 
volunteer opportunities.

Logan Bath & Annalise Dimatteo
June 3, 2023

Stephanie Axtell  Wedding Photography 

Isabel Hansen & Cody Neder
April 22, 2023

KMI Photography

ARRANGEMENTS



Make plans to join your neighbors and friends for the annual 
Christmas Carol Sing, which will be held inside the beautiful 
Kenan Chapel this year! 

Salvation Army brass band will play traditional Christmas carols! 
Song sheets will be provided.

Adults, children, and grandchildren are encouraged to participate. 

sunday, december 10 | 5pm
Santa will arrive at 4:45 pm and will join us for the 

reception in the ballroom at the Country Club of Landfall 
following the half hour of caroling.

Open to all Landfall Residents and their accompanied guests.

www.kenanchapel.com

This year’s Chapel Concert Series grew from our customary 
10 to 14 concerts.  New collaborations featured the Wilmington 
Symphony and the Vivace Music Festival. 

The upcoming concerts and designated receptions remain 
free of charge to the community. Tickets will be available at the 
Northeast Library, generally a week before the Concert. 

MUSIC COMMITTEE

Christmas Carol Sing
Kenan Chapel Annual

THANK YOU!
The Kenan Chapel is able to offer its exceptional series of 

free concerts because of a generous grant from the Landfall 
Foundation in support of the arts, our dedicated volunteers, and 
community supporters. 

We gratefully acknowledge the Landfall Foundation for their 
continued support of the music program, which was an important 
part of the vision of Frank H. Kenan and his family had when 
they donated money for the Kenan Chapel.

The sold-out concerts are usually followed by a meet-the-
artists reception at the Country Club of Landfall. Through the 
generosity of our donors, the Kenan Chapel can offer outstanding 
performances by talented, emerging NC artists.

Carolina Classical Strings

Notes  from the  



The Fall Festival weathered a 
rain-showered morning into a real 
success. It’s been growing bigger 
every year!  Our perennial Sponsors 
and Silent Auction Donors made it 
a truly larger-than-life event. Please 
support them whenever you can! 

While there is not enough 
space to name every volunteer, 
you should know that over 120 
people worked for months to put 
on the Festival. Each of them was 
rewarded only with the smiles 
they saw on the field that day. We 
as a community, thank you, the 
volunteers, for all that work and 
joy you brought us!

FALL FESTIVAL OCTOBER 2023



The Chapel community morns 
the passing of William J. Schild, 
who served as a member of our 
Board for close to 9 years. Bill was 
just as comfortable in the Board 
Room as he was rolling up his 
sleeves and “getting things done” 
around the Chapel. 

Many remember him at the 
Fall Festival scooping ice cream 
or chairing the annual 4th of July 
Celebrations here in Landfall. 
The Board knows him best for 
his quiet leadership and steadfast 
commitment to the Chapel. 

He was one of those people we 
all wish we could emulate.

AUCTION DONORS: 
Ruth’s Chris Steak House
Kingoff’s Jewelers
South Beach Grill
Mike & Rose Kane
Greg & Patsy Marchi
Unleashed, the Dog & Cat Store
Burney’s Sweets & More
The Julia
Lilies & Lace
Toni Soule’
Fleet Lease Remarketing
Marco Vialpando & Valerie 	

Laragy
Suzanne Finkeldie
The Wilson Center at Cape Fear 

Community College
Salon Beyond Basics
Wrightsville SUP
Chet & Marie Gillis
Island Passage
Poe’s Tavern
Brent’s Bistro
Katherine Thomas
Salon O2
Nancy Pittman
Ron & Cynthia Isyk
Meg Alexander of  Meg A. Styles

In Memory of
WILLIAM J. SCHILD



$100,000
Estate of Elizabeth Price Kenan
$10,000 to $999,999
Kane, Michael and Rose

Patron Sponsor Fall Festival  
IMO Barbara R. Kane
IHO Conlon and Ellison Kane
IMO Deirdre S. McGowan
IMO Bill Schild

The Randleigh Foundation Trust
$5,000 to $9,999
Landfall Foundation
$2,000 to $4,999
Boyd, Trish  

IMO Donald West Boyd
IMO Deirdre Sabine McGowan
IMO Bill Schild

Cobb, William Leslie
Hemphill, Van
Landfall Realty, LLC

Platinum Patron Sponsor Fall Festival 
Socha, Leon and Deborah

Patron Sponsor Fall Festival 
IMO Bill Schild
IMO Anne Leister

$1,000 to $1,999
Albritton, Paul
Beam, Judy
Burkholder, Janet 
Erdody, Martha B.

IMO John R. Erdody
Gillis, Chester and Marie Varley
Kingoff’s Jewelers, Inc.

Gold Sponsor Fall Festival 
Parkway Hyundai of Wilmington

Gold Sponsor Fall Festival 
Saklad Foundation, Daniel and Sheila 

IMO Anne Leister
IMO Sheila Saklad

Spencer, Jessica and John  
IMO Anne Leister

Tallis Chamber Orchestra
$500 to $999
Audi Cape Fear-Cape Fear Imports

Silver Sponsor Fall Festival 
Ballance, John and Eileen  
Bernhart, Frank and Alison
Garrett, Kenneth
Girardi, Joe and Nan
Mark Johnson Custom Homes

Silver Sponsor Fall Festival
McMillan, Antoinette (Toni)

IMO Anne Leister
Mitchell, Robert W.
Rounds Golf & Ledo Pizza

Silver Sponsor Fall Festival 

Vialpando, Marco and Valerie Laragy
Wesoloski, George

IMO Judy Wesoloski
$100 to $499
Allcock, Harry and Marilyn
Allen, Janice

IMO Bill Schild
Anonymous
Bachman, Martha

IMO Anne Leister
Balas, Betsy
Barclay Charitable Fund, Edward 

and Margaret 
Barsa, Jean and Birgit
Bhagwat, Dileep and Felicitas
Block, David E. 
Boyd, William and Mary Clifford
Braddy, John and Peg
Bradley, Ralph and Pamela  
Brown, Mary G. 
Captrust, Vinton Fountain

Bronze Sponsor Fall Festival
Chiarell, Patricia 
Clark-Bradley, Michelle
Coltrain, Keith E.

IMO Anne Parrott Leister
DeGaetano, Paula and Duane

IMO Joe and Jean DeGaetano
IMO David Lee Barham
IMO Esther M. Lutrick

Dixon, Brent and Beth
Earey, Carol and Patrick 

IMO Bill Schild
Fand, Jocelyne and Marvin  
Foxworth, Thomas and Carolyn 

IMO William Schild
Gischel, Gary and Betty

IMO Bill Schild 
Goetsch, Clifford and Vivian
Gordon, Margaret
Gunther, Mrs. Ron 
Guys, Raymond and Milta
Hamlet, Bill 
Hanano, Emily Woodson 
Handler, Robert and Ann  

IMO Robert Kline
Hansen, Isabel 
Hansen, Melany and Jeffrey
Herbert, William and Marsha T.

IMO Anne Leister
Homestead, Jack and Sue
Isyk, Ron and Cynthia 

IMO Joan Isyk 
IMO Nancy Heller

Jackson, Bobby and Polly
IMO Anne Leister

Johnson, Taylor and Bettie Ann
IMO Anne Leister
IMO Bill Schild

Johnston, Darlyne
Kantz, Capt. and Mrs. Philip 

via Kantz Cares
Knights of Columbus, Saint Therese 

Catholic Church
Bronze Sponsor Fall Festival

Littlejohn, John and Terri
Long, Susan 

IMO Robert B. Long
Martin, Diane

IMO Barbara Kane
Martz, Jim and Ann

IMO Bill Schild
Massey, George E.

IMO Bill Schild 
Matthews, David and Alexis

IMO Bill Schild 
McCain, Howard and Martha
McEwan, Charles and Judy T.

IMO Anne Leister
McMillan, William and Frances

IMO Anne Leister
McNeill, John and Pam 
McNulty, Jay and Janet 
Murphy, James and Sandra 

IMO Thomas McMillan
Nasca, Richard and Carol

IMO Bill Schild
Nelson, Larry and Ginny Tyndall

IMO Anne Leister
Pasulka, Daniel
Patterson, Anne W.    

IMO Anne Leister
Patterson, Dan and Sue  

IMO Anne Leister
Piatt, William and Anneliese
Podd, Bill and Nadine
Pope, Jane and Jim 
Riley, Audre Lee

IMO Bill Schild
Riley, Dr. Cynthia

IMO William Schild
Ritchie, Anna S.
Roark, Carl and Brenda  
Roberts, David and Judi
Robinson, Kenneth and Barbara
Rockwell, Dr. and Mrs. David 

IMO Bonnie Young
Sackrison, Jeffrey N.
Schild, William and D. Jean
Seeling, Bob and Irene

IMO Don Boyd
Sewell, Paula 

Shepard, David and Priscilla
Silloway, Chip and Leslie

IMO Anne Leister
IMO Tom Van Arsdale 

Sloan, Leslie I.
State Farm Insurance, Thomas Murphy 

Bronze Fall Festival Sponsor
Stephan, Arthur and Marian
Strahl, Gerda

IMO Wolfgang and Monica Strahl
Sutton, Babette B.
Van Etten, Meghan

IMO William J. Schild
Vardakis, Apostolos and Dr. Linda 

Littlejohn
Wall, George

IMO Jim Myers
Wigley, Craig and Jodie
Wilson, Reid and Barbara 
Wingerter, Eugene and Roberta
To $99
Ashman, Rachel

IMO Anne Leister
Blackwell, Rose-Paul

IMO Anne Leister
Brown, Capt. Chris and Carol
Chalmers, James and Michael

IMO Marilyn Chalmers
Cunningham, Thomas and Mary (Mimi)

IMO Anne Leister
Davis, Dr. and Mrs. Rick

IMO Shirley Perry
Gilstrap, Jane and Logan

IMO William Schild
Isear, Ruth

IMO Anne Leister
Kaufman, Phil and Gayle
Littlejohn, John and Mary

IMO Anne Leister
Madonna, Donna

IMO Frank Madonna 
Myslinski, Linda
Paris, Yvonne and Art Scolari
Sargeant, Laurel

IMO Anne Leister
Sorhagen, Anne
Spencer, John and Carol

IMO Bill Schild
Turner, Mebane Jr. and Linda

IMO Anne Leister
Walston II, Abe 
White, F. Maston and Patricia

IMO Anne Leister
Zimmerman, Larry and Malin

KENAN CHAPEL DONORS
INCLUDING FALL FESTIVAL SPONSORS 
From November 1, 2022 to October 31, 2023



   

Name                                                 

Email

Billing Address

City                                                                                           State                                       Zip Code

Phone Number

Donation Amount                                      Please apply my donation to:

Payment Type: Check          Credit Card

Credit Card Number

Exp                                       Security Code                             Signature

Nestled within the picturesque community of 
Landfall, the Frank H. Kenan Chapel serves as 
a beacon of hope, a gathering place for families, 
and a testament to the enduring spirit of our 
community. Join us in safeguarding our heritage 
and supporting the place that has touched the 
hearts of so many.  

What makes our Chapel remarkable is the role 
played by The Endowment Fund, which plays 
a crucial part in maintaining and enhancing 

the building and the memorial gardens.  By 
contributing to the endowment fund, you play 
a vital role insuring the chapel can continue 
to host concerts, weddings, baptisms, and 
memorial services.

To ensure that the Kenan Chapel continues 
to stand tall for generations to come, we need 
your support. Join us in contributing to the 
Endowment Fund and become part of its rich 
legacy. With a donation of $1000 or more, a 

brick marker will be placed in the recognition 
plaza under our beautiful stained glass window. 
If you pledge $1000 or more over a four 
year period, a marker will be installed upon 
completion of the pledge. 

Please use the contribution form included 
with this newsletter to join us in securing 
our future. If you wish to discuss a gift of 
stock or an IRA contribution, please contact 
Dennis Danelowski at 203-510-8716 or email 
dennis2031@att.ent. The Chapel is a 501(c)(3) 
charitable organization.

We greatly appreciate your support.

This year, the Chapel was fortunate to 
receive a major gift from the estate of Elizabeth 
Price Kenan. 

Designated for the operation and 
improvement of the Chapel and its grounds and 
dedicated to the Chapel’s Capital Budget Plan, 
the gift will help support and service the Chapel 
for years to come. 

The Kenan Chapel also received a generous 

donation from the Kane family to support our 
growing concert program. This gift, in addition 
to a grant from the Landfall Foundation and 
grants from the Kenan Family, provided a full 
schedule of fourteen concerts this season. These 
donations directly enabled our commitment to 
bring North Carolina’s most talented emerging 
artists to Wilmington and provide receptions 
free-of-charge to all members of the community. 

The Endowment Fund

All credit card information will be securely destroyed after use. 
If you would prefer to make a private donation by credit card, please visit 

www.kenanchapel.com and click the DONATE now button or scan code here. 

OR Please mail this form to: The Frank H. Kenan Chapel, 
510 Arboretum Drive, Wilmington, North Carolina 28405

to make payment

FUELING OUR MISSION
transformative gifts

frank h. kenan chapel contribution form
All gifts are tax deductible. The Kenan Chapel is a 501(c)(3) charitable organization. Thank you for your continued support!



THE MOST BEAUTIFUL TIME OF THE YEAR! 
Please email us at info@kenanchapel.com to book your wedding, vow renewal, baptism or 

memorial service. Check us out on Facebook and Instagram, plus our website www.kenanchapel.com!
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The Frank H. Kenan Chapel and its serene 
Memorial Gardens were greatly honored to be 
selected as a participant in the 2023 Cape Fear 
Garden Club’s historic 70th Anniversary Azalea 
Garden Tour. The goal of the Garden Club 
was to showcase the most beautiful gardens 
in the Wilmington area. With a deep sense of 
stewardship, a team of chapel volunteers were 
on site and available to answer questions about 
the Gardens and Chapel during the three-day 
event. Allowing guests access to the Chapel as 
well as the gardens offered participants a blend 
of beauty as well as history. 

Dedicated in 2001 and now entering its 3rd 
decade, the lovely interfaith Chapel is open 
every day for reflection, and is a favorite venue 
for weddings as well as memorial services for 
all denominations.  
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